
 

 

 

April 30, 2025 

Dear Prime Minister Carney: 

Re: Request to Uphold Treaties 

Congratulations on your election as Prime Minister.  

Unfortunately, we have no time for pleasantries. We are enclosing our letter to Premier Danielle 
Smith for your urgent attention. 

As you know, Canada is founded on Treaties that were sacred covenants between the Crown and 
our ancestors to share the lands. We are not prepared to accept any further Treaty breaches and 
violations. We respectfully ask that you get the province of Alberta in line.  

We look forward to working with your new government as Treaty partners. 

Sincerely, 

    

Chief Sheldon Sunshine Chief Billy-Joe Tuccaro 
Sturgeon Lake Cree Nation  Mikisew Cree First Nation 
 

 


